
South High Booster Club Meeting 

March 12, 2018 

 

PRESENT: Chris Campe, Ellyn Hanson, Peter Toutenhoofd, Dave Flynn, Craig Mazza, Ben Kroll, Roni Anderson, 

Lisa Priebe, Kris Krebsbach, Char Hinze, Carol Senkbeil, Dee Todd, Chris Boldt, Betsy Anderson and Mary 

Vorpahl. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Mary Vorpahl 

- Char Hinze motioned to accept the Secretary’s Report and Carol Senkbeil 2nd the motion. All accept. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Lisa Priebe 

- Payouts for funding requests for the Winter Season are: Gymnastics $2,000, Girls Basketball $2,000, 

and Girls Swim $2,000. This leaves the account balance for Winter Season at $0.00. 

- Balance as of March 12, 2018 - $27,716.61 

- Roni Anderson motioned to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Chris Campe 2nd the motion. All accept. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Spring Vendor Fair – March 3, 2018 

- We had a total of 41 vendors. Good response from the vendors about how it went. Many said that they 

will come back for the fall vendor fair. 

- We would like November 3, 2018 for the fall vendor fair. Craig Mazza needs to get approval from Chris 

Hein to get permission to use the commons that day. 

- 101 ads from the Sun paper came back during the spring vendor fair. Returning the ad would allow a 

free raffle ticket. Craig placed 4 Pepsi banners throughout the city advertising the spring vendor fair also it was 

on Face Book and online thanks to Lynn Marver. 

 

Special Olympics Basketball Concessions – March 4, 2018 

- Very busy day. The stand ran out of soda and had to get more. Staffing was good (could use more staff 

in the middle of the day). Booster club made a profit of $2,451.00. 

 

Officer Elections 

- Elections of Treasurer and Vice President in spring 2018. 

- Chris Campe would like to move from Vice President to Secretary next school year. 

- Looking for anyone that would be interested in filling the positions for the next school year. We will 

need to know in the next few weeks. 

- Discussion of how to get word out for elections. Advisers and coaches could let students/athletes and 

parents know. 

 

Scholarship – 2018 

- The booster club will have another scholarship(s) available. $3,000 has been allocated for the 

scholarship(s).The scholarship application is available in the Guidance Office and on the booster club website. 

- The deadline to hand in the application is 4/6/18 at 5:00pm  

- The scholarship committee will review the applications – Char Hinze, Carol Senkbeil, Chris Campe and 

Craig Mazza.  Scholarship night is May 9, 2018 



NEW BUSINESS 

 

Upcoming Spring Events/Concessions 

-  Carol Senkbeil said that all concessions for the spring season have been filled. 

- WSMA (3/17/18) concessions will be ran by Band. 

 

Funding Requests 

 

- Girls Softball is asking for $2,000 to help finance a new outfield fence for the JV field and will also 

purchase a new batting cage net and protective screen. 

- Craig Mazza asked for a group vote. All approve. 

 

- Peter Toutenhoofd (Physical Education teacher) spoke to the group about a funding request for a class 

that he started to teach called Outdoor and Adventurous Experiences. A description of the class is below: 

 
 OUTDOOR AND ADVENTUROUS EXPERIENCES Grades 10, 11, & 12 Semester Course - 1/2 credit Prerequisites: 

None Regular Adventure Ed is focused on the stages of relationships and group development through unique and novel 

physical activities that are designed to teach people about things like communication skills, conflict resolution, and 

problem solving, while being accountable for the group outcomes. Outdoor Ed takes place outside and our pursuits will 

be about traveling from point A to point B without the use of motorized vehicles. Activities might include, but are not 

limited to recreational boating (e.g. kayaking, canoeing, sailing, rowing, paddle boarding), hiking, backpacking, fishing, 

orienteering/geocaching, ice skating, skateboarding, snow or water skiing, snowboarding, snowshoeing, surfing, 

bouldering/traversing/climbing, mountain biking, adventure activities and ropes courses. Selection of activities depends 

on the environmental opportunities. A culminating activity may include camping with many of those activities offered or 

a parent invite to any of the topics covered in the course with students leading the charge to share their knowledge. 

 

- The funding request would help purchase equipment. A rock wall is located in the Redwing Gym and 

Peter is looking for a covering for the rock wall. The covering would cover the bottom 6 ft. It would be made 

from a special vinyl and would have South High logos on it. Approximate cost $2,300. 

- The funding request would also help pay for transportation to Devil’s Lake. The students are planning a 

trip to Devil’s Lake and will need to take a bus. They would like to take a Coach Bus – approximate cost $1,200. 

- Craig Mazza asked for a group vote. All approve. 
 

Carol Senkbeil motioned to close the meeting and Char Hinze 2nd the motion. All approve. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:06 pm. 
 

Next Booster Club Meeting will be held Monday, April 9, 2018 at 6:30 pm in the coaches’ 

conference room (located down the wall of fame hallway – next to the field house) 


